
Glendale Elementary - School Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

November 8, 2021 
Call To Order 
The regular meeting of the Glendale Elementary - School Advisory Committee was called to order at 6:06 PM 
on 11-08-2021 in room 514 by SAC Chairman Patty Poysell. 

Present 
Ken Brown, Patty Poysell, Karley Currey, Nadine Chauvet, Molly McCloskey, Alisyn Busico, Courtney 
DiPietro. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Molly noted that the name Allison Parker is incorrect and should be changed to Ashley Allison. Minutes were 
approved with a motion by Nadine Chauvet and seconded by Molly McCloskey.  

 
Old Business 

a) SAC funds – current balance $6500.   
b) Gator Express: the purpose is to distribute books to our students. In the past, the school schedules a bus 

from the district for the distribution. Kona Ice has followed the school bus around the neighborhood in 
past years and SAC pays for the smallest cup. Patty asked the committee members if they believe that 
Gator Express can be organized before Christmas break. Nadine said she will check with Kona to see if 
they are available. Patty Poysell will look at where the books left over from the last Express were stored. 
Looking at the calendar possible dates could be December the 11th , December 4th, or waiting until after 
Christmas. 

New Business 
a) Food Drive: According to Sally a family reached out that they would like to donate 10 turkey’s and 

trimmings. Ken said that Mrs. Ferguson’s would also like to donate 30 turkey’s and baskets of other 
food items. Ken said that Mrs. Ferguson’s is expecting a phone call this evening and Nadine will make 
that call. It was asked if PTA is still donating the $500 for the turkeys. It was decided that we will find 
out first what Mrs. Ferguson’s donation will include. The students who are homeless pose a new 
problem because they may not have a way to cook the food. It was suggested that maybe the PTA could 
donate gift cards for restaurants.  

b) Title 1 Family Engagement Survey: Ken Brown reviewed the survey results and every participate 
received a copy of the results to review. Because of the green status of our school parent lunches are 
beginning again, Glendale University has begun, and Art Club have all begun or will begin soon. Fourth 
and third grade will be going on field trips again this year. Ken can print out the survey and its results or 
email the results to anyone who desires a copy. 

c) Driveline: Ken discussed the success of the Driveline and the average time is 30 minutes from start to 
finish.  

d) New Radio: Ken and Cassie are proposing that SAC purchase 10 radios for the teachers and ESE 
teachers for the cost of $1824.50. Ken discussed the safety concerns with the lack of working radios for 
all teachers and ESE specialist. Because there are not enough voting members in attendance, we did not 
have a quorum, therefore; the on the purchase will be delayed until the next meeting on December 13th.  



e) Honor Roll/Student of the Month: Molly M. asked about students being recognized for their 
achievements. At this time the COVID restrictions are not allowing the past recognition in front of 
families, however, administration has visited different classrooms to honor those students at the request 
of the teachers.    

Agenda for Next Meeting 
a) Review the proposal for the new radios and possibly a vote, if there is a quorum.  

Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:52 by SAC Chairman Patty Poysell. The next general meeting will be on December 
13, 2021, in room 514 at 6:00 PM. 

Minutes submitted by: Courtney DiPietro  

Approved by:   
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